
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 

March 15, 1944 

 

 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met 

in regular session at 7:30 o'clock P.M. Councilmen present and 

answering at roll call were, Carson, Hoisington, Boston, Treece 

and President Robb. Councilmen Harris and Campbell were absent. 

Also present were City Manager Brownson, City Attorney Banks and 

City Clerk Tomlinson. 

 

 The minutes of the regular meeting held March 1st and the 

special meeting held March 11th were read and approved. 

 

 Discussion was had concerning the lease with the Horn 

Processing Company for the administration building. It was agreed 

to allow this company to construct an addition to the building in 

conformity with plans approved by the City Engineer. It was moved 

by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman Treece that the 

City Manager be authorized to sign the lease along the lines 

discussed with the Council. Roll was called on the motion with all 

members of the Council present voting AYE. The President declared 

the motion carried. 

 

 Beer license renewal applications for Rettig's Grocery and 

East Side Grocery were presented. It was moved by Councilman 

Boston and seconded by Councilman Carson that the applications be 

approved and licenses granted. Motion carried. 

 

 D. W. Donaldson has purchased Mae's Grocery at 226 Pitkin and 

presented an application for a beer license at that address. It 

was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman 

Hoisington that the application be approved and license granted. 

Motion carried. 

 

 City Manager Brownson reported that he had received a letter 

from the Colorado State Highway Department informing him that they 

did not believe Seventh Street could be designated as an Alternate 

State Highway on account of the railroad crossing having no 

protection such as an underpass or overpass, and therefore 3% 

gasoline tax funds would not be available for the improvement of 

this street. 

 

 The matter of purchasing a new chlorinator was brought up and 

discussed. It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by 

Councilman Treece that the City Manager be authorized to purchase 

a chlorinator. Roll was called on the motion with all members of 

the Council present voting Aye. The President declared the motion 

carried. 

 

 It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman 

Hoisington that the meeting adjourn. Motion carried. 

 



/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 

City Clerk 


